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To: Horizon School Division Families and Staff

From: Kevin C. Garinger, Director of Education

Date: February 5, 2024

Re: STF One-Day Withdrawal of Noon-Period Supervision

Good evening, Horizon families and staff.

| want to keep you informed about an upcoming change that affects our school communities. The
Saskatchewan Teachers’ Federation (STF) has announced the withdrawal of noon-period supervision for
Thursday, February 8, 2024. Due to this withdrawal of services, we are encouraging students to return home
for their noon period on February 8, where possible.

For those students who must remain at school, principals will plan for the safety of students. Please note
that anyone supervising our students will have an up-to-date Criminal Record Check/Vulnerable Sector
Check (CRC/VSC) on file and will be vetted by our office.

To summarize, Horizon schools will follow their regular schedules on February 8, 2024, and students are
encouraged to return home for their noon period that day, where possible.

The safety and well-being of our students and staff is our top priority, and we will communicate any further
changes to your children’s regular schedule over email, text message, on our website at horizonsd.ca, and
social media.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Should you have any questions or concerns, please
contact the Division Office at 306-682-2558 or horizon@horizonsd.ca.

Sincerely,

==y

Kevin C. Garinger B.Ed., M.A.Ed., Ed.D. (Candidate)
Director of Education/CEO
Horizon School Division No. 205

Creating a better world, one student at a time
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